Notes of Building Pathways Access to HE Resource Managers Group held at Doncaster College, Waterdale site on 5th June 2003, 10a.m to 12.
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1. Introduction made and Judy gave brief background to past developments. The last meeting of the Access Group which wasn’t well attended nevertheless endorsed the idea of developing new Access initiatives. Dorothy was given the task of investigating some of the possible models already in existence which could be built on to develop a regional approach to new forms of Access.

2. Dorothy gave a brief overview of the models she had discovered and summarised these in the attached paper. The key points from her presentation included:

· A Flexible Access system: this would build on existing programmes but recognise the credit learners have already achieved in other OCN validated learning programmes such as Adult Education type learning. NOCN recognises that 50% of credit can be brought into Access programmes however across the region a decision may need to be made about this. Dorothy suggested a maximum of 8 credits may be appropriate (6 @ Level 3, 2 @ Level 2). However the group needed to decide on the appropriateness of the credit.  Dorothy suggested there is a need to have the process of using credit recognised within the validation document. Older Access programmes may not have it written in. There was a need to formalise the process otherwise it would not happen. It would respond to OCN Guidance Notes 1.11:5 for submission of Access Programmes, which would incorporate comments on credit transfer. Such models existed in Sheffield and Hull colleges in recent validated programmes.

3. Discussion took place around this model. Concern had been raised at the last meeting that recognising credit might have an effect on the numbers enrolling onto Access programmes.  However Dorothy had analysed Doncaster College’s student cohort and found that only a few of the learners had previous credit so any moves in this direction would in fact bring in extra students. Although only a snapshot Doncaster’s experience may mirror that of other providers. Discussion raised the following points:

· What type of previous learning would count – should this be ‘kite-marked’ in some way? Should the programme have a clear link with the Access to HE programme?

· Concern was expressed that if a maximum of 6 credits brought in  this would leave little opportunity for other curriculum e.g. study skills and subject related study 

· Specific learners could be targeted e.g. use of Home Start credit or from other voluntary/community groups

· Concern expressed about the funding issues. Pam Wright suggested if a learner was registered on an individualised  learning programme with attached guided learning hours the funding would not be an issue of concern 

4. It was agreed that there would be a need to identify potential students – where/who they are. It was suggested that the underlying principle of such a process would be that once the learning had finished the learner should be ready for HE.  Therefore any such credit recognition would need to be individualised and appropriate to the learner and the learning provider.

Action: Dorothy to draw up a suggested paragraph which could be included in a Validation document. This would allow for a learner to embark on an individualised learning programme but also include an agreed number of credits to transfer in. If implemented the statement should be accompanied by appropriate marketing and development and monitored. There would be a need to identify the target group.

5. Dorothy presented the second option which is a Top-up Award. This model would be aimed at new learners who are currently not targeted/ recruited by Access providers. The learners would be encouraged to bring in previous qualifications/ experience and top up this learning to make them  ready for HE. The learner would achieve an Award not an Access Certificate. This would be a smaller award of possibly 6 or 12 credits – the partners would need to decide this. Dorothy had investigated Grimsby’s ‘Fast Forward’ programme which had a similar aim. Mary Briggs gave an overview of this programme. It is classed as a ‘bridge to HE’ programme. It is a part-time programme of 2 days over 8 weeks. The students are mainly learners from community programmes nd refreshers. 

Discussion around this model occurred with the following points made:

· There was a need to involve HE providers to ensure they recognised the learning

· There was a need to target the learners – there were possibly people out there who currently redirected to Access which may be inappropriate. 

· The learners applying to nursing programmes with pervious learning may be a good example – these often had to achieve a partial Access programme in order to satisfy the University of Sheffield that they were ready for HE study.

· John Sanders said that such a development would fit in with national developments and perhaps inform these.

· The outcome for learners was a small or medium sized Award

Action:  The group agreed that the Top-Up Award was the most interesting option of the new proposals and they could see possibilities within their own institutions. It was agreed that Dorothy would develop a template of what could be included in this Award using existing units and consider the target groups and progression opportunities.

The next meeting is to be held on 10th July 2003 at Sheffield Hallam University.

